

City of Glasgow College | 60 North Hanover Street | Glasgow G1 2BP | T: +44 (0)141 271 6586

AJ/WO 1415043

Tuesday 14 July 2015

STRICTLY CONFIDENTIAL

Aileen McKechnie Director of Advanced Learning and Science Scottish Government 150 Broomlelaw Glasgow G2 8LU

Dear Aileen,

Glasgow Clyde College

I refer to your letter dated 3 July 2015 addressed to the Chair of Glasgow Clyde College, which was copied to GCRB for its information.

The board of GCRB met on the afternoon of 13 July 2015 to consider the contents of your letter and enclosures. Following a very full discussion, the board agreed it wished to draw the following to your attention.

The board recognised that the specific matters set out in your letter are for consideration by Scottish Ministers, that a formal process of engagement and information-seeking is already underway between Scottish Government and the Glasgow Clyde College Board and that GCRB does not have a role in the ministerial decision-making process. However, the board also naturally explored some of the wider implications of your letter and its enclosures for GCRB and its assigned colleges. In considering these, the board trusts that its reflections summarised in the following observations will also be of assistance to you.

I would note at the outset that the board was unanimous in hoping that GCRB will be able to play a useful and positive role for the benefit of Glasgow Clyde College, students and wider stakeholders. As such, the board fully endorses the sentiments contained in paragraph 8 of the executive summary of the Scottish Funding Council's review, which suggests the development of an improvement plan to support the board of Glasgow Clyde College, focusing on the application of good governance processes and procedures.

With regard to the content of the report, the board was aware that it did not have possession of all the facts, both because it only had sight of a redacted copy of the report and because there is possibly other information which is available to the Scottish Government. With that caveat, the board felt that you should be aware that, based on the material available to it, the board was

concerned that issues are differently weighted, it could not see how many of the conclusions are connected with the findings and felt that as a result some of these conclusions appeared to be assumptions or inferences. Perhaps as importantly, the board was concerned that other people might read the reports in the same way.

Although conscious that it is not aware of the detail nor directly involved in the relevant processes underway in relation to Glasgow Clyde College, the board recognised the importance of ensuring that timetables are managed very carefully so that proper regard can be given to the need for 'due process' at all stages.

In relation to the references in the report to GCRB, the board was concerned that it had not had the opportunity to be interviewed on these points so that its perspective could be reflected.

Finally, despite a strongly expressed wish to ensure you were fully sighted on these observations, as I have already indicated there was unanimity that GCRB hopes it can play a positive part in future developments.

Yours sincerely,



Interim Chair



City of Glasgow College | 60 North Hanover Street | Glasgow G1 2BP | T: +44 (0)141 271 6586

AJ/WO 1415046

Wednesday 22 July 2015

Private and Confidential

Aileen McKechnie Director of Advanced Learning and Science Scottish Government 150 Broomielaw Glasgow G2 8LU

Dear Alleen,

Glasgow Clyde College

I write following my letter of 14 July 2015 regarding the consideration by the board of GCRB of your letter and enclosures dated 3 July 2015.

Since then I have received representations from five board members expressing concern about the letter, which can be summarised as follows:

- 1) The SFC findings, and by extension its recommendations, are not felt to be based on any acceptable standard of evidence and rely heavily on hearsay and inference, which is a more fundamental flaw than as I described it in the letter.
- (2)There is a disconnect between the DLA report and the SFC report, and the latter lacks balance and is believed to be biased against Glasgow Clyde College.
- (3) Strong views were expressed by members to reject and not support, the core recommendation to remove the Chair of Glasgow Clyde, as they firmly believe the Clyde Chair and Board have acted in good faith.
- (4) The GCRB should robustly defend itself against the direct criticisms made of it. Again, there is felt to be a severe lack of evidence (and proper analysis), particularly on the matter of "undue influence". The GCRB was not offered an opportunity to make representations either during the review, or on any draft SFC report before it was submitted to the Scottish Government. This is felt to call into question the issue of proper remit and methodology of the review. There is strong feeling that the GCRB should have been given reasonable time to look into the allegations appropriately and respond in full before the report was submitted to Scottish Government.

Although (1), (2) and (4) above were referred to in my letter of 14 July, the representations I have received state that the language I used insufficiently reflected the strength of feeling on these matters. As these representations are summarised above I hope that allows you to understand the full weight of the views.

In relation to (3) perhaps the strongest view from the representations I have received is that removal of the Chair of the Board of Glasgow Clyde College is unjustified. I had not specifically drawn this single recommendation out for additional comment as I had felt that the concerns around perceived mismatch between evidence and recommendations related to the report as a whole and were already covered under point one. We had also recognised the limited locus of the Board in this matter given that the decisions on such specific matters are for Ministers and there could be significant organisational risk in perceptions of 'inappropriate interference'. However, being struck by the representations and the desire for GCRB to be able to move forward collectively, I feel it is important for Government to be clear on the strength of feeling on this particular issue.

Turning back to my letter of 14 July 2015, as Interim Chair of GCRB I am satisfied that it correctly reflects the concluding section of the board's discussion on 13 July. However, given the representations I have received, I have concluded that it is only right and proper that I ensure you are fully aware of them.

Yours sincerely,



nd to be

From:

Michael.Cross@scotland.gsi.gov.uk

Sent:

25 August 2015 08:33

To:

Martin Fairbairn

Cc: Subject:

Official - sensitive: Glasgow Clyde College

Dear

I am writing to thank you for your two letters of 14 and 22 July in response to Aileen McKechnie's of 3 July to the Glasgow Clyde College Board.

It may be helpful if I set out the context. The Scottish Funding Council (SFC) conducted a review under section 7C(7) of the Further and Higher Education (Scotland) Act 2005 and was required to report to Ministers. As you know, the SFC recommended that Ministers exercise their powers under section 24 of the Further and Higher Education (Scotland) Act 1992 on the grounds that there had been board failure.

It is of course for Ministers to consider the SFC's report and its conclusions and whether there are grounds to exercise their powers in relation to the College. Naturally, we wanted to seek the views of Clyde board members; and we wanted to keep the GCRB fully informed, given its responsibilities for making appointments to the college board and its duty to monitor the performance of its assigned colleges. We are therefore grateful for the Board's comments, which we are considering carefully.

We will continue to ensure that, as interim chair of GCRB, you receive copies of all relevant correspondence with the College.

With kind regards, and with apologies for the delay in this reply.

Michael

Michael Cross

Head of Colleges, Young Workforce & SFC Sponsorship Division Deputy Director, Advanced Learning & Science Directorate Scottish Government 5 Atlantic Quay Glasgow G2 8LU Tel.: 0300 244 1292

Email: Michael.cross@scotland.gsi.gov.uk

Web: www.gov.scot

mbig a mail lord and files are ather attrachments become detailed with its in a

This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the email, remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return.

Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect those of the Scottish Government.

Tha am post-d seo (agus faidhle neo ceanglan còmhla ris) dhan neach neo luchd-ainmichte a-mhàin. Chan eil e ceadaichte a chleachdadh ann an dòigh sam bith, a' toirt a-steach còraichean, foillseachadh neo sgaoileadh, gun chead. Ma 's e is gun d'fhuair sibh seo le gun fhiosd', bu choir cur às dhan phost-d agus lethbhreac sam bith air an t-siostam agaibh, leig fios chun neach a sgaoil am post-d gun dàil.

Dh'fhaodadh gum bi teachdaireachd sam bith bho Riaghaltas na h-Alba air a chlàradh neo air a sgrùdadh airson dearbhadh gu bheil an siostam ag obair gu h-èifeachdach neo airson adhbhar laghail eile. Dh'fhaodadh nach eil beachdan anns a' phost-d seo co-ionann ri beachdan Riaghaltas na h-Alba.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.